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18 November 2010

The Australian Healthcare and Hospitals Association (AHHA) today said that the Australian National Preventive Health Agency Bill 2010, passed yesterday by Federal Parliament, was an important milestone in Australia’s fight against preventable diseases.  
The AHHA is the peak national body representing public hospitals, area health services, community health centres and public aged care providers, including public dental services.

"Australia is experiencing an epidemic of chronic diseases, many of which have preventable risk factors or causes.  For example over 60% of adult Australians are currently overweight or obese and at higher risk of a range of serious heath problems, such as diabetes, heart disease and some cancers,” Ms Prue Power, Executive Director, said today.

“This epidemic is costing Australia billions every year. In fact 20% of our total health expenditure is on potentially avoidable diseases. It also results in almost 700 000 potentially avoidable hospital admissions annually, putting an increased strain on our already stressed public hospital system.
“The human costs of preventable illnesses are also high. Smoking alone kills about 15 000 Australians every year and has a devastating impact on families and communities. 
“Once established, the National Preventive Health Agency will play a key role in reducing the preventable risk factors for many chronic conditions, focusing on programs targeting obesity along with tobacco, alcohol and other substance use.

“AHHA welcomes the focus of the Agency and is particularly pleased to note that a research component has been included as part of its core business. This is essential to help evaluate and guide the work of the agency to deliver maximum benefits to the community. AHHA suggests that an important topic for further research would be the impact of the proposed interventions on hospital utilisation to assess whether or not the programs are reducing demand for hospital services. 
“The establishment of this crucial new body is one step closer after the passing of this Bill. AHHA congratulates the Government for taking this important step for the future health of our nation,” Ms Power said.

For further information/comment: 
Ms Prue Power 0417 419 857 
Preventive health bill a milestone
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